Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)

Minutes for October 22, 2008

Attendance:

Present: C. Alves, B. Chiang, R. Anderson, J. Karsnitz, C. Liebars, J. Bennett, C. Lindberg, B. Tellis, J. Boatwright, F. Cooper, T. Pavlovsky, B. Skwarek, B. Stratton

1. Minutes

The minutes were approved with one minor revision.  

2. Scheduling Grid report

Paula Maas is reviewing the questions for the survey.  The goal is to distribute the survey shortly after registration.
3. Student Feedback Form

First meeting scheduled for November 5th at 2:00.

4. Report from Program Councils
a. LLPC – see attached report submitted by Bob Anderson

b. TEPC – Focus for last few months has been preparation for NCATE.

5. Program Approval
CAP needs clarification from Steering regarding the charge.  Assuming we are to revise the document only to include graduate programs and the role of GPC, is it necessary to hold an open forum?  Note that GPC was consulted on the recommended revisions last semester.  Update from Steering: We need only consult with GPC and TEPC regarding the revisions.  No need for open forum.
Respectfully submitted, 

Cathy Liebars
Report on Liberal Learning Program Council—2007-2008
According to the Governance website, The Liberal Learning Program Council (LLPC) “makes recommendations to the Committee on Academic Programs (CAP) concerning the nature, structure, standards, requirements, and practices in liberal learning; it also certifies courses for inclusion in liberal learning” (http://www.tcnj.edu/~steering/llpc/llpc0809.html).  Beyond that it serves as a curriculum committee for courses with IDS and WRI prefixes, and in practice has operated as the direct ‘overseer’ of the liberal learning program.  There are also two ‘committees’ reporting to LLPC.  One is the Writing Committee and the other is the Quantitative Reasoning (QR) Committee.  Each committee is responsible for setting standards in its particular area, and in recommending courses for their respective areas.  Mary Goldschmidt chairs the Writing Committee and Ed Conjura Chairs the QR Committee.  An Interdisciplinary Concentrations Committee is currently being established, with Rick Kamber as its Chair. Additionally, LLLPC members will be considering ways to enhance the assessment of liberal learning.   

LLPC’s fifteen voting members are distributed as follows:  
· Academic Dean (or designee)
· Director of Liberal Learning 
· Ten faculty members 
· The Arts and Media-1 
· Business-1
· Culture and Society-3
· Education-1 
· Engineering-1 
· Nursing-1
· Science-2
· Three students  
In addition, the Director of the Writing Program and the Coordinator of the First Seminar Program are serving ex-officio without vote because of the centrality of their work to the business of LLPC (and with the permission of the Faculty Senate).  Voting faculty members are appointed by the Faculty Senate.  Students are appointed by the SGA.  The academic dean (or designee) is appointed by the Provost’s Office.  Complicating matters is the fact that the Director of Liberal Learning’s responsibilities also include academic advising and he serves as co-chair of the Advising Planning Council (APC) which meets at the same time as LLPC.  To accommodate that set of circumstances, he has alternated between the two meetings, and asked Glenn Steinberg to be his designee in his absence (by taking minutes, but not by casting votes).
During 2007-2008, over the course of eight meetings, LLPC approved 26 courses with an additional seven tabled and/or still-pending.  Also approved were interdisciplinary concentrations in “Gender and Violence” and “Society, Ethics, and Technology.”  The QR Committee was established during academic year 2008-2009 with instructions to re-cast the QR goals.  

Submitted by Robert J. Anderson

Assistant Provost for Liberal Learning and Academic Advising

October 22, 2008

